
































  

 
 
 
  Cape Fear River Watch (CFRW) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the 2022 Draft 
Fishery Management Plan for Striped Bass in North Carolina and would like to submit the 
following comments on management of the Striped Bass stock in the Cape Fear River. 
 
  CFRW is a nonprofit environmental organization founded in1994 whose mission is to protect 
and improve the water quality of the Cape Fear River Basin for all people through education, 
advocacy and action. We have been involved with issues that affect the water quality of the 
River such as concentrated animal farming operations (CAFOs), toxic chemicals present in the 
system and issues related to the aquatic resources of the River. 
 
  CFRW has devoted a great deal of effort to rebuilding the fish stocks of the Cape Fear and 
was involved with the building of a rock arch weir to improve fish passage over Lock and Dam 
#1 above Riegelwood. We also participated in monitoring studies to assess the effectiveness of 
the structure. The rock arch rapid was effective in passing smaller fish such as American Shad 
and river herring but was not as effective in passing larger species such as Atlantic Sturgeon 
and Striped Bass. Subsequent research in other systems found that passage for larger fish 
could be facilitated by modifications to the rock arch weir. CFRW led an effort to modify the 
structure at L&D#1 which was completed in the fall of 2021. Starting in the Spring of 2022 a 
consortium of organizations,universities and agencies led by Clemson University will conduct 
tagging studies and sonic tracking of fish movement to assess the effectiveness of the 
modifications in passing fish. Allowing harvest of fish presents the possibility that tagged fish 
could be taken, compromising the studies and causing the loss of expensive sonic tags.  The 
Corps of Engineers is planning to alter the river flow, so water levels top the dams at L&D#2 and 
3 upstream of L&D#1 potentially allowing easier access for Striped Bass to reach their 
traditional spawning grounds. CFRW feels that it is not in the best interest of the stock or to the 
upcoming studies to allow any harvest at this time. 
 
  Striped Bass in the Cape Fear have elevated levels of heavy metals, per and polyfluoroalkyl 
substances (PFAS) and dioxin in their tissues. Allowing harvest of fish for consumption before 
more is known about the health effects of these substances is unwise. 
 
  High mortality of Striped Bass occurred after Hurricane Florence due to low levels of dissolved 
oxygen thus decreasing a severely depleted stock even further. Adding harvest pressure is not 
in keeping with rebuilding the population. 
 



  If harvest is allowed in the Cape Fear, it would be the only water body in the Central Southern 
Management Area where harvest would be allowed. This opens the possibility for increased 
fishing pressure by users from outside the Cape Fear area on a depleted stock. 
 
  The objective of CFRW is to rebuild the stock of Striped Bass to levels that would support a 
fishery in the Cape Fear but opening harvest at this time is premature and contrary to rebuilding 
the stock. CFRW recommends continuation of the harvest moratorium in the Cape Fear River.  
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